MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Cemetery Committee held at the Town Hall on Tuesday 18th July 2017.
PRESENT:  Councillors: Chris Bithell (Chair), Tim Maunders, Andrea Mearns, Yvon Jones and Gareth Williams with the Clerk and Finance Officer and the Cemetery Superintendent.

1.
APOLOGIES
Councillors: Geoff  Matthias.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest. 

3.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 8th March 2017 be received and approved as a correct record.
4. 
INFORMATION ARISING
There was no information arising from the minutes.
5.
REPORT OF THE CEMETERY SUPERINTENDENT
The Cemetery Superintendent advised committee that since the last meeting in March there had been 20 burials including 10 new burials, 5 graves being reopened, 1 new cremations and 4 cremations in existing plots.  
The Cemetery Superintendent advised that the income level during the first quarter of the year has far exceeded expectations; this had included two burials for non-residents where the fees are double.  Councillor Yvon Jones asked if the fees were reviewed on a regular basis.  The Clerk confirmed that the fees were reviewed yearly and are in line with Flintshire County Council and the neighbouring authority of Wrexham County Borough Council.  
The Cemetery Superintendent provided an update on the installation of the baby memorial which was being installed by Blackwell’s.  The memorial was now in stock and in addition Blackwell’s are donating a stone bench to go with the memorial which will be no additional cost to the Town Council.  The Chair suggested sending a letter of thanks to Blackwell’s for their kind donation and suggested the possibility of having a press release with Blackwell’s once the memorial and bench are installed.  Members agreed with this suggestion.  

The Cemetery Superintendent informed members that he believed that the trees in the orchard may need works on them particularly around the tree guards as there are weeds growing through the guards.  Councillor Mearns agreed to seek advice on action required.  The Cemetery Superintendent also advised that the Tilia Tomentosa trees are growing at an angle and may need staking to control the direction of growth.
The Corsican Pine had now had the three yearly inspection and recommended works had been carried out.  
Councillor Jones advised that she had paid a visit to the cemetery earlier in the week to familiarize herself, and went on to ask about the possibility of tree dedications.  Members discussed the idea and agreed that due to the issues experienced with plastic memorabilia then it may exacerbate this issue.
Councillor Williams asked if the issue of the water leak had now been addressed by the Water Board.  The Cemetery Superintendent advised that some work had been carried out by the Water Board in his yard, but the leak had not been found.  No further investigations had been carried out since.

Resolved:  It was resolved that;

a) The Clerk would write to Blackwell’s thanking them for the kind 
donation;
b) Arrangements would be made for a press release with Blackwell’s once 
the memorial and bench are installed;

c) Councillor Mearns would make enquiries seeking advice on the 
orchard trees and Tilia Tomentosa.

6. 
OLD POLICY OF GRAVE RESERVATIONS


The Clerk informed members that following the last meeting she had made enquiries with Flintshire County Council as requested by the committee.  Flintshire had informed the Clerk that the policy at Flintshire is that once a grave is reserved at the set fee at the point of reservation no further charges are made other than the cost for the burial once the grave is required.  Any difference in the plot reservation fees are not considered or charged.

Resolved:  It was resolved that;

a) The Town Council would follow the same policy as Flintshire 
County Council for existing plot reservations, as the current 
policy does not allow for new plot reservations.
7.
 GRAVE RESERVATION REQUEST
The Clerk informed members that a request had been received from an existing resident of the town for permission to reserve a plot in the old section of the cemetery.  The plot identified was once reserved by the Jesuit Order back in approximately 1910, but this lease has since expired.  Members agreed that as the policy was not to permit plot reservations then it would not be possible to grant the request.  However, it was agreed that the Clerk should write to the resident advising them of the policy, but provide advice that should the resident express their wish to be buried in a certain location in the old section at the cemetery in their will then the Town Council would endeavor to honor this request when the family advise the Town Council.

Resolved:  It was resolved that;

a) The Town Clerk write to the resident providing the advice as 
detailed.
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